

Tom & Cris Geer



November/December 2012

Dear Family & Friends,

Fall has flown by and the Christmas season is upon us. We have been bustling about gathering supplies and materials and tying up business before our next trip out. This year we will enjoy an African Christmas. We will be flying out on November 28th to teach in a Bible College in Tanzania, do a Vacation Bible School in Zimbabwe and Teacher Training and another Vacation Bible School in Uganda. We are also looking forward to a three day annual meeting of the BIMI African missionaries where we will be teaching the missionary children and teens just before returning to the States on January 24th. Thank you ahead of time for your prayers for safety in travel, health and effective ministry. We count in an honor to GO and a privilege to have so many behind us praying and giving so that we may freely give ourselves to this important work.

We received great news that 5 children who were saved in Vacation Bible School at Galilean Baptist Church in Cleveland last summer were baptized this fall! Another note of praise is that Cris was able to lead 11 year old Cierra to the Lord earlier this month in Brunswick, Ohio during a Kid's Conference at Grace Baptist Church.

One area that has been dear to our hearts for years is enlisting the help of young people to be involved in the ministry with us so that they may receive training, serve the Lord and see the need first hand (as well as being a much appreciated help to Cris and I). We currently have two young women who are both Mexican pastor's daughters who would like to join us in the Philippines next spring. They have not asked, but I know if anyone would like to help them in any small way it would be a great encouragement to them.

While we are out of the country we can be reached by email at the 3 geers @earthlink.net. We also have a Skype address where we are able to call and receive calls while seeing each other face to face.



Cierra and her neighbor who invited she and her sister to church.

If you are interested in Skyping us please email and we can give you our Skype number. Also, just a reminder that we have changed our correspondence address to 6110 Landscape Drive Austin, TX 78735.



Children's Worker Training

Foreign Ministry to Children's Workers

Vacation Bible Schools

Bible Camps